## Town of Eustis

## Selectmen's Meeting

## August 10, 2021

Present: Steve St. Jean, Jeff Lecander, Amanda Brochu

Attending: Rachel Williams, Tina O'Donnell, Lori Lemont, Andy Brann, Tony Lojas

Steve opened the meeting at 6:00pm and welcomed those in attendance.

Jeff Lecander was not present when the meeting was opened so Steve asked Lori Lemont if she had any business, she wanted to discuss swimming at the boat launch. If there are people at the boat launch and they wont move for the boats call the game warden or the sheriff. The comprehensive plan is talking about how to increase parking or adding another boat launch in future years.

Jeff Lecander joined the meeting and the meeting then continued now with 3 selectmen

Jeff made a motion to accept the minutes from the July 27, 2021, Steve 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion, Steve, Jeff, & Amanda in favor.

Tony was there to discuss some expenses and things from the Transfer Station. He wanted to talk about Archie's and if they should have to pay a dumping fee to the Town. Rachel is going to call other towns and see if they charge a dumping fee.

The cost of waste oil removal was talked about. Does DEP require us to take the waste oil? Rachel will find out.

Tony would like a speed limit sign for 10 m.p.h. People are driving way too fast.

New Hours for the Transfer Station were discussed. Steve made a motion to change the hours of the Transfer Station to OPEN Monday 8am-4pm, Tuesday 8am-4pm Friday 8am-12pm Saturday 8am-4pm & Sunday 8am-4pm CLOSED Wednesday & Thursdays starting September 7, 2021, Jeff 2<sup>nd</sup> Amanda, Steve, and

Jeff in favor. Rachel will put the new hours on the Town's webpage, Facebook page, on the sign, and will make flyers to put out in the Town.

Steve would like Rachel to call and find the status of the sign for the boat launch area.

Andy Brann says there is a sign shop in auburn that has been doing a great job for him and he will get us the information to contact them.

Steve made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jeff  $2^{\rm nd}$  Amanda, Steve, and Jeff in favor

All town and Water Department warrants were signed.

The meeting was recorded.